T-12 Task Force Meeting Minutes

March 17, 2005

Paulsboro, NJ

Attendance – Riccardo Conti, Steve Kennedy, Greg Shank, Ken Goshorn, Jeff Clark, Jim Moritz, Chris Mazuca, Bob Campbell, Mark Cooper, Jim Rutherford, Jim Matasic, Ron Buck, Andy Broff, Scott Richards (via phone), Andy Ritchie

Minutes – the minutes of the March 11, 2005 teleconference were approved.

Operational Data Review: CO2 Targets and Bands
The group reviewed the CO2 data file (modified by Riccardo Conti to show AFR calculations) that was sent out by Jeff Clark last week. After some discussion, it was decided that the intake CO2 specs are OK as is; the concern is the exhaust. After examining the effects of changing the set point and range, it was moved (Campbell, Conti) that the exhaust CO2 specs be as follows: Stage 1 – 9.25 +/- 0.15 and Stage 2 –  9.93 +/- 0.15. The motion passed unanimously.

Test Readiness for Matrix Testing

· Test Procedure: The procedure is in generally good shape. A list of minor procedure items will be addressed after the completion of lab visits. It was noted that concurrent or parallel coolant flow is required for the egr coolers. This will be added to the procedure. It was noted that the statement that a test is non-interpretable if the oil scale goes dry needs to be deleted.

· Hardware Supply: Ron Buck indicated that T-12 kits will be delivered in three weeks. TEI has enough kit hardware in house to support about 15 builds. The shipment will be 216 builds. The first set of matrix kits will be expedited once the shipment is received.

Lab Readiness

After some discussion, it was generally agreed that the labs are ready. To satisfy the MOA, it was decided that each lab needs to make sure that at least two tests (shakedown and partial tests are eligible) worth of op data is submitted to the TMC.

Engine Coolant Temperature Sensor

Ken Goshorn indicated that the ecu’s that were sent to him were tested and there were no hardware issues with them. Mack’s response was that it is OK to use resistors to dummy the sensor, but they don’t know why some ecu’s show the coolant temp problem and some do not. To close out this issue, it was left at lab discretion to use (or not use) a resistor.

Engine Build Workshop

A workshop with be held at SwRI the week of April 11th.

Pre-Matrix Data Analysis

Jim Rutherford presented his analysis (attached, corrected version). Jim’s summary was that there were significant differences seen on Delta PB 0-300 (ubwl screened), Oil Consumption, Delta PB 250 – 300, and Upper Bearing Weight Loss (outlier screened).

Continuation of Matrix Test Readiness Discussion

Greg Shank moved (Cooper second) that the Task Force recommend that the T-12 is matrix ready.  The motion passed 8-1-1. As part of the discussion it was understood by the task force that incoming data on 820-2 would be reviewed on a subsequent conference call. The negative vote was cast because a statement that the discrimination was not established with duplicate runs on ‘candidate oils’ was not attached to Task Force’s ‘matrix readiness’ statement.

New Business: Reference Period

A long discussion took place on the T-12 reference period. This issue will be discussed at future meetings. The task force agreed to have this issue resolved by the June meeting.

Next Meeting – Teleconference on March 29, 2005 at 11:00 am EST.

